Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Board Meeting
October 15, 2007

Members in Attendance: Dick Byrnes, Gerry Brummer, Roger Kessinger, Frans Vanderbel, Michele Eisner & Neil Kline
Items Discussed:
     


1. We have spent over $300 to repair the hand held radio. If and when the Sheriff changes the band, we will need a new radio. Let the Sheriff’s Department assume ownership and make all needed repairs.


2.  Board members are urged to take application forms for new members and hand them out when needed.


3.  Officer insignias are to be worn on collars instead of epaulets.


4. The By-Laws will be handed out at today’s meeting, read in November and voted on in December.


5. The fire response time in Sugarmill Woods is 12 ½ minutes. The equipment comes from Homosassa Springs. Gerry Brummer proposed that SMW Crime Watch members could be used to direct traffic at fires and secure landings for Medivac helicopters. All voted for this but Michele Eisner.


6. We have to file a federal form to prove that we are a tax exempt organization and didn’t do so last year. We will by March of 2008.


7. Any Crime Watch mail that comes to the A-Frame addressed to Dan Farrell, former Crime Watch President, will be forwarded to Dick Byrnes.


8. We have to file a Solicitation of Contributions form with the state of Florida.

9. Volunteers are needed to direct traffic at the annual Seafood Festival on November tenth and eleventh.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

